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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 
TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: May 13, 2014 
 
From:  Brad Miller, Town Engineer   Item No: 9 
 Engineering Department 
 
Subject: BEAR VALLEY ROAD BIKE PATH PROJECT- DESIGN CONTRACT 

AMENDMENT NO. 1 
 
T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Approve Design Contract Amendment No. 1 with Hall and Foreman, Inc. for engineering 
services on the Bear Valley Road Bike Path Project for an amount not-to-exceed 
$31,800. 
 
SUMMARY: 
 
The Town of Apple Valley accepted the responsibility to become the lead agency for the 
bike path project, which starts in Apple Valley and continues east to the Victor Valley 
College along the north side of Bear Valley Road.  In December, 2011, the San 
Bernardino Associated Governments (SANBAG) Board approved an allocation to the 
Town of Apple Valley in the amount of $386,370, utilizing Article 3, Transportation 
Development Act (TDA) funds for the construction phase of the project.  The Town is 
providing matching funds of 20%. 
 
On April 14, 2013, the Town of Apple Valley entered an agreement with Hall & Forman, 
Inc. for design services on the Bear Valley Road Bike Path Project for an amount not-to-
exceed $25,800.  The project is in the final design phase including utility coordination.  
 
The project has three segments: 1. From Reata Road to Jess Ranch Parkway, 2. From 
the Bear Valley Road Bridge to Mojave Fish Hatchery Road, and, 3. From Mojave Fish 
Hatchery Road to the Upper Campus.  
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Last year, Segment 3 was analyzed to determine the best options for the alignment of 
the bike path. This segment proved to be the most challenging due to the topography, 
and high voltage Southern California Edison (SCE) transmission line.  See alignment 
exhibit below: 
 

 
The staff representing VVC and Southern California Edision (SCE) indicated that Option 
1C was the preferred alignment being that it would provide the least amount of impacts.  
 
Option 1C, shown below, requires less grading than option 1A but does require 
significant amount of retaining walls, and an access road for SCE.   
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The addition of retaining wall and the access road not only increases engineering and 
design cost but also increases construction cost.  Town staff contacted the City 
Engineer of Victorville and received a commitment that the extra constrution cost for this 
portion of the bike path would be included in the City’s Budget to be financed with funds 
from the Victorville’s Local Transportation Fund (LTF) allocation.  
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
 
The current budget reflects the SANBAG grant for this project. As a result, there are 
sufficient funds approved for this amendment. 
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